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DIANETICS AND SCIENTOLOGY 
ORGANIZATIONS UNITED AGAIN

IN A SURPRISE ACTION, DON G. PUR­
CELL HAS OFFERED TO L. RON HUBBARD 
AND THE HUBBARD ASSOCIATION OFSCIEN- 
TOLOGISTS, INTERNATIONAL ALL THE 
CORPORATION'S BOOKS AND PROPERTIES 
AND COPYRIGHTS OF DIANETICS.

Since early 1952 the ownership of 
these properties have been in con­test, and considerable unhappiness 
was generated as a result of this 
separation of organizations and res­
ultant disunity in the public view.

Don Purcell's action was motiva­
ted by no other factor than his 
goodness of heart and probably his 
feeling that unity of organizations 
could be brought about again. The 
offer was sent to L. Ron Hubbard and 
contained the line, "Anything I've 
got that bears the label, 'Dianetics' 
is yours for the asking, just say 
the word". Ron accepted the corpor­
ations and Foundations of Dianetics, 
the various books which included 
SCIENCE OF SURVIVAL, and the various 
rosters and correspondance files of 
the organizations.

This means that the entire and 
complete control without contest of 
Dianetics, as well as Scientology, 
will be in Phoenix, Arizona. All 
Dianetic Groups and certificates are 
assured of the fullest cooperation 
from Phoenix. Correspondance with 
regard to these should be addressed 
to The Dianetic Foundation at 616 North Third St., Phoenix, Arizona.

Although the exact plan of trans­

fer and operation has not been at 
this time arranged, the probable ac­
tion will be the retention of the Kansas corporations and their quali­
fication to do business in Arizona.

Although no Dianetic certificate 
had passed beyond the control of L. 
Ron Hubbard since it was his signa­
ture that gave them validity, the 
material of Dianeticists and pro­
blems arising by reason of Dianetics 
will now come without contest under 
the C.E.C.S.

A definite program of retraining 
or advice and general assistance to 
Dianetic auditors is being placed in 
action immediately by the Committee 
of Examination, Certification and 
Services of the HASI. This program 
includes the offer on the part of 
the Foundations in Phoenix of two 
months of training and personal case 
problems at half the usual cost, or 
&250.00. Those completing the re­
training program may obtain an ad­
vanced Dianetic certificate from the 
Foundations or a new Hubbard Certif­
ied Auditor certificate from the 
HASI, at their election.

The primary difference between 
Dianetics and Scientology is that 
Dianetics is a mental therapy and 
has long been held as the only tho­
roughly validated mental therapy in 
existence today. Scientology, on 
the other hand, is a wider study and 
is a science existing from the view­
point of the human spirit.

(Continued on the next page)
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Various Dianetic publications 
will be continued, with the only 
change that they will be mailed from 
Phoenix, and these include the Dia­
netic Auditor's Bulletin and Diane- 
tics Today.

When asked about this action by 
Don G. Purcell, Ron said, "Most men 
act because they have reason to act. 
At one time, Don honestly thought, 
or had been pursuaded to think, that 
Dianetics could be more rapidly ad­
vanced in this society under an en­
tirely business control. As time 
went on the difficulties of conduc­
ting the Foundation bore heavily 
upon his time and the progress he 
expected was not being made. But I 
don't believe that there were either 
business or other expedious reasons 
behind this. I believe that Don ex­
tended this gift of the Foundations 
and all their publications and ma- 
terial--a rather considerable amount 
--because he felt that the public in 
general, and Dianeticists and Scien­
tologists in particular, would bene­
fit greatly from a renewed unity, 
and that he did it because he 
thought it was the right thing to 
do. I appreciate it a good deal be­
cause it clears the communication 
lines and makes it possible for us 
to utilize, to the fullest, the con­
siderable public which was generated 
by my first book and because it per­
mits us to integrate on two levels-- 
one of them on a mental therapy le­
vel and the other on an entirely re­
ligious level. Dianetics is very 
far from dead. The first book pub­
lished in 1950 still sells as well 
as most current 'best sellers'. Even 
the contract and plates for that

book are being held for me now by 
Hermitage House and it will shortly 
be republished and issued on an even 
wider front. I admire Don very much 
for this gift. I think he has done 
the right thing, and I think it took 
a real man to do such a thing. There 
has been no animosity of any kind on 
my part since Don and I went into 
communication again while I was in Spain last year."

Questioned further concerning the future of Dianetics, Ron said: "All 
the time I have been working on 
Scientology I have also been working 
on Dianetics and laying it back on the shelf. Actually the subject has 
advanced enormously since 1951 when 
the last publications on it were re­
leased by me. The various difficul­
ties encountered in the early days 
when we were trying to erase engrams 
have been examined by me and various 
modifications made in theory and 
practice. There is a practice now 
called 'perfect duplication' which 
erases engrams in a few seconds when 
you have educated the preclear to do 
it. This sounds far fetched, but so 
did DIANETICS: THE MODERN SCIENCE OF 
MENTAL HEALTH sound far fetched in 
1950, and it is now so widely accep­
ted that prenatals have become the 
subject of many a popular magazine 
article such as one in the 'Ladies 
Home Companion', another in 'Readers 
Digest' and many others in profes­
sional publications. Quite in ad­
dition to prenatals, there is wide medical acceptance now of the dynam­
ic principle of existence: Survive. 
It takes a certain length of time to 
get acceptance of the data, and the 
basics of Dianetics have not chan­
ged. Those preclears who in the 
past suffered from Dianetic proces­
sing were only those who could not 
handle heavy material and who con­
sidered force too great for them to 
touch. There exists now means by 
which this factor can be eliminated. 
Although some of this material has 
been released to Scientologists, 
there was no communication line ex­
tant for its general publication to 
the public. Thus, the removal of 
this communications diversion will 
mean a considerable amount of new



journal of SCIENTOLOGY Page Three

material released in the very near 
future."

The Committee of Examination, 
Certification and Services of the 
HASI, when asked about Dianetic cer­
tificates, said, "As witnessed in 
Issue 34-G of the Journal, you will 
see that we have included facsimi- 
lies of old Dianetic certificates. 
These certificates existed solely on 
the validity of the signature of L. 
Ron Hubbard and so we can deputize 
their control. The control of these 
certificates has always been in the 
hands of his organizations. The 
certificate of Hubbard Dianetic Aud­
itor is a valid auditing certificate 
but it must be remembered that it is 
a certificate permitting the prac­
tice of Dianetics. Dianetics is re­
presented by the techniques covered 
in DIANETICS: THE MODERN SCIENCE OF 
MENTAL HEALTH, SCIENCE OF SURVIVAL, 
SELF ANALYSIS IN DIANETICS, and AD­
VANCED PROCEDURES AND AXIOMS--high 
points of investigation in that- 
field. Other techniques, such as E- 
Therapy, have long since been exam­
ined carefully and found wanting and 
have not been included in Dianetics 
proper but are para-dianetics, which is to say, experimental dianetics. 
Analytical Procedure was given no 
program of validation such as Diane­
tic techniques proper have been, so 
we cannot vouch for this process at 
this time. On this particular pro­
cess we invite whatever data may 
exist so that we will know how to 
evaluate it better."The C.E.C.S. is at this time con­
ducting a program to bring Dianetic 
auditors up to the highest peak of 
efficiency in Dianetics, or to per­
mit them to transfer to Scientology 
certificates. This program is being 
conducted in Phoenix, and out of 
courtesy to those auditors who have 
long been in the field and have long 
been auditing we are extending the 
offer of two months of intensive 
training in both Dianetics and 
Scientology, one or the other, for 
$250.00. This is one half of the 
regular $500.00 training program for 
those who have not previously been 
certified.Anyone desiring training or re­

fresher courses in Dianetics should 
communicate with the Director of 
Training at the Foundation, 616 
North Third Street, Phoenix, Arizona 
and he will be advised as to the ar­
rangements which can be made in his 
particular case.

Anyone desiring information as to the status of his certificate should 
inquire about it of the Foundation's 
Board of Examination, 616 N. Third 
Street, Phoenix, Arizona.

In Phoenix more office and school 
space exists for the use of Dianeti- 
cists and Scientologists than at any 
other time. Here some of the best 
trained Dianeticists in the United 
States are available for special 
processing and instruction. Inten- 
sives are available and the results 
are guaranteed.

Foundation memberships and unfin­
ished subscriptions are being honor­
ed by the Foundation in Phoenix if 
inquired for. It will be some weeks 
before all of the Foundation files 
are available in Phoenix, and at 
this time Foundation members and 
auditors not in our present files 
will be contacted.

According to Ron, "Don Purcell 
has offered us an opportunity for 
unity of all groups, all Dianeti­
cists and Scientologists. We must now show our appreciation of his 
gift and use it as he intended."

b.scn. to clinical grads only
The Board of the HASI has recent­

ly announced a change in its plans 
for the HCA course. Contrary to 
previous announcements, the HCA 
(HPA) course as given by the HASI in 
Phoenix, Camden and London will not 
lead directly to the degree of Bach­
elor of Scientology,but only to HCA.

At the present time, the only 
course training to the level of 
B. Sen. is the Advanced Clinical 
Course. As previously announced, 
units of the Advanced Course resume 
in Phoenix on October fourth. The 
degree of HCA is a prerequisite for enrollment.
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public lecture series tapes 
now available to field

The HASI has discovered, as one 
would suspect, that the Professional 
Course of July, 1954 is hardly the 
material to play to the casual pub­
lic. The only reason is that the 
material is too technical for one 
who has not already had training in 
the subj ect.

The PUBLIC LECTURE SERIES con­
sists of eight hours of public lec­
tures as given by L. Ron Hubbard to 
various groups who had no informa­
tion about Scientology. This series 
is now available at a list price of 
$80.00, less usual discounts. (For 
example, the group discount price is 
$56.00.) These tapes are highly re­
commended for use with groups com­
pletely new or only partially train­
ed in Scientology.

new hasi books and tapes
The following 

more recent HASI 
tape recordings, 
up-to-date price HASI at 616 North Arizona.

is a list of the 
publications and For a complete 
list, write the 

Third St., Phoenix

PROFESSIONAL COURSE TAPES, JULY,1954 
26 half hour lectures and demonstra­
tions by L. Ron Hubbard. Recommen­
ded for use as professional training 
material and with groups with pre­
vious Scientology experience.

...........$125.00And the manual for use with these 
tapes (or independently),
AUDITORS HANDBOOK including INTEN­
SIVE PROCEDURE (Mimeo edition while
they last).................... $2.85
PRINTED EDITION expected momentarily 
containing three times the volume of 
data and reference material....$5.00

training and processing
Training and processing in Phoe­

nix are the best and most complete 
in Dianetics and Scientology today.

HCA COURSE ENROLLS EVERY MONDAY.
ADVANCED CLINICAL COURSE UNIT BE­

GINS MONDAY, OCTOBER FOURTH.
DIANETIC REFRESHER COURSES START­

ING AT ONCE.INTENSIVES AVAILABLE FROM HIGHLY 
SKILLED DIANETIC AND SCIENTOLOGY 
AUDITORS.Let us know when to expect you.

PUBLIC LECTURE SERIES tapes— eight 
hours of public lectures by L. Ron 
Hubbard especially recommended for 
use with persons of little or no 
previous training or experience with Scientology.................. $80.00
GROUP AUDITORS HANDBOOK, VOLUME ONE 
Ten group processing sessions pre­
sented command by command.....$2.85
GROUP AUDITORS HANDBOOK, VOLUME TWO 
Twelve more group processing ses­
sions including group techniques 
standardized since the release of 
Volume One.............. ......$2.8 5
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